



کمپین حمایت از نهایی‌های امسال

سوالات پیش‌بینی شده امتحان



www.alefac.ir



[@arsalanfirooznia](https://www.instagram.com/arsalanfirooznia)



academyfirooznia@



۱ Write six sentences in the passive form. Three about what happened in the past and three about what will happen in the future.

۲ Ask five questions in the passive form. Your true answers must be in the passive form , too.

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

Elderly people have to deal with the problems of aging, especially those related to health and income. Health-related issues commonly include normal losses of hearing, eyesight and memory. In addition, the elderly run a high risk of developing some serious illnesses such as kidney problem, stomach cancer, diabetes, and heart disease. While some people do not experience these issues until very old age, a lot of them learn to find a way to live with the limitations caused by health problems. Nowadays, elderly people receive better medical care during their lives as most governments have national health plans for them.

Income, as another important problem, has also influenced the way the elderly live. Most of these people are retired and do not work any more. They usually earn about half the money that working people make. As a result, they may face various economic issues. This makes the situation even more difficult for those who do not have suitable houses, have no access to means of transportation and not receive social services. Something needs to be done to improve their condition so that they feel more hopeful about the future. They will find it difficult to keep their social relationships. Providing better medical care and meeting their money-related needs will help them live a happy life.

۳ True or False

- 1) National health plans offer the elderly better medical care.
- 2) Keeping social relationships is hard in old age.

۴ What are the two main problems of getting old?

- 1) experience and social services.
- 2) health and income.
- 3) cancer and sickness.
- 4) limitations and retirement.

۵ Many elderly people deal with health-related problems by

- 1) being socially less active.
- 2) not working any more.
- 3) having several economic issues.
- 4) getting help from their government.

۶ What serious health-related problems do the elderly face?

۷ How much do retired people earn?

Reading is a way of communicating between the person who writes a book and the person who reads it. When we read, we learn new things and understand the world better. Reading is essential for our education and can help us succeed in life. To make reading a habit, we need to read regularly and think carefully about what we read. Reading is a process that requires hard work. We need to be interested in what we're reading, have a purpose for reading it, and use strategies to understand the text. We read books when we need information about a subject. Active reading is when we read with questions in mind and try to find the answers. It's a skill that takes a long time to develop. In short, by reading carefully, we can improve our understanding of the text and learn more effectively.

۸ True / False

- 1) Reading is a process that needs hard work.
- 2) Reading regularly and thinking carefully make reading a habit.

۹ The above passage can provide answers to all following questions Except

- 1) How long does it take to develop active reading?
- 2) How can people improve their understanding?
- 3) Which book is better for people to read?
- 4) When should people read books?

۱۰ The underlined word "effectively" in the last line means in a way that is

- 1) peaceful
- 2) boring
- 3) confusing
- 4) successful

۱۱ What is active reading?

Energy has become a serious issue in recent century and many solutions have been offered by some organizations. They may ask people to consider saving energy. To achieve this purpose, we need to make small changes in our lifestyles. We should do everything efficiently, with no waste of time or energy. It can be possible by turning off lights when they are not needed, or unplugging TVs and computers when not using them. Managing inside temperature can also help. Therefore, we should adjust the temperature in our buildings to use less energy for heating and cooling. Another important factor for householders is knowing the time when the energy is at its peak-when the energy consumption is generally high. For example, in summer, when all cooling systems are in use, adding a washing machine to the cycle results in system failure or an unexpected high electricity bill. Another way to save energy is replacing devices and windows with energy efficient ones. To keep the heat inside during cold seasons, it's advisable to check our homes for openings, and add insulation or protection materials. These simple things can protect the environment and save money on our bills.

۱۲ True / False

- 1) It is not easy to change our daily lives to save energy.
- 2) Saving energy meets the economic and environmental needs.

۱۳ The above passage provides answer to all the following questions Except

- 1) What does 'efficiently' mean?
- 2) When should we turn off lights?
- 3) Why is it necessary to check our home temperature?
- 4) How can we measure the inside temperature?

۱۴ The author recommends as one of the ways to save energy.

- 1) using devices which consume less energy
- 2) taking the protection materials away
- 3) using washing machines during the peak time
- 4) making more opening and windows in the walls

۱۵ How does the passage define 'peak time'?

۱۶ What is the author's suggestion about replacing the devices and windows?

با توجه به پاراگراف زیر به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

Oceans and lakes have much in common, but they are also quite different. Both are bodies of water, but oceans are very large bodies of salt water, while lakes are much smaller bodies of fresh water. Lakes are usually surrounded by land, while oceans are what surround continents. Both have plants and animals living in them. The ocean is home to the largest animals on the planet, whereas lakes support much smaller forms of life. So, oceans and lakes have so many similarities and differences.

۱۷ What is the topic sentence of the paragraph?

۱۸ What is the topic of the paragraph?

۱۹ What is the controlling idea of the paragraph?

۲۰ What is the concluding sentence of the paragraph?

۲۱ The supporting sentence of the above paragraph

- 1) Tell a story
- 2) Give examples
- 3) Give reasons
- 4) Explain topic

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

Sleep is essential for all people. Did you know that sleep is more important than food? A person, who does not sleep, dies at a younger age than one who does not eat. Let's say you sleep 12 hours later than you usually do. It will take your body about three weeks to return to normal. We spend about one-third (1/3) of our lives in sleep. That's about 121 days a year!

How much sleep do we require? We are all different. A baby needs 16 hours of sleep every day. Children 6 to 12 years old need an average of 10 to 12 hours of sleep. A teenager needs 9 to 10 hours, and an adult needs an average of 7 to 8 hours of sleep a night. Of course, some people need only 3 hours of sleep each night. Others need 10 hours of sleep. After age 50, the average sleep time goes down to 6.5 hours a night. We need less sleep as we get older.

۲۲ Food is less important than sleep. (a. True b. False)

۲۳ There is no difference in sleep time among people. (a. True b. False)

۲۴ Old people need hours of sleep each night.

1) 9 to 10

2) 10 to 12

3) 6.5

4) 16

۲۵ A person, who does not sleep, than one who does not eat.

1) lives longer

2) lives less

3) eats more

4) gets older

۲۶ How much do we sleep in our lives?

۲۷ با کلمات زیر یک جمله ی کامل بنویسید.

last month / that / to / was / tall / the government / sold / building / .

Use the words given in parentheses to make sentences.

Example: The letter was written yesterday. (post/ tomorrow)

It will be posted tomorrow.

۲۸ The cake was made this morning. (eat/ this evening)

.....

۲۹ The lesson will be practiced on Tuesday. (teach/ yesterday)

.....

۳۰ The films are shown on Fridays. (make/ many years ago)

.....

۳۱ The car is used every day. (buy/ 2 months ago)

.....

۳۲ The doors are closed at 6 p.m. (open / 7 a.m.)

.....

۳۳ Write the correct form of the verb in parentheses.

Javad ----- all the questions easily yesterday. (answer)

Make new sentence like the example.

Example: She washes the dishes every day.

The dishes are washed every day.

۳۴ Reza answered the questions easily.

۳۵ We sell a lot of shirts in Shiraz.

۳۶ They will teach English next year.

۳۷ The monkey picked all the coconuts quickly.

۳۸ They close the doors at about 6 o'clock.

۳۹ He passed the food to the guest.

۴۰ The teacher will explain the lesson tomorrow.

۴۱ They planned the trip last week.

۴۲ Add a short question to this sentence.
Some of the students came late today, ----- ?

۴۳ was / two years / bridge / ago / built / the.

۴۴ old / the school yard / teacher / the / in / is / English.

۴۵ با گروه کلمات زیر یک جمله بسازید.

bought- for- her- has- what- been?

۴۶ براساس جمله‌ی داده شده جمله‌ی ناقص را کامل کنید.

The police have caught the thief. by the police.

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۶ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید:

Charles Dickens is one of the greatest writers in the English language. His father had a good job in an office in London, but he always spent more money than he got. There were eight children in the family, so it was a hard life. Charles went to school and he was a clever student. Suddenly when he was eleven years old, his father went to prison and the family went too, but Charles went to work in a factory where he washed bottles. He worked ten hours a day and earned six pounds a week. Every night after work he had to walk ten miles to return home, and he had little food to eat. Charles hated those days and never forgot them.

۴۷ Where did Charles' father work?

۴۸ How old was Charles when he started working in a factory?

۴۹ Charles wasn't a stupid student.

1) True

2) False

۵۰ Charles's father got more money than he spent.

1) True

2) False

۵۱ Charles had a hard life when he worked in a factory.
False

1) True

2)

۵۲ Charles went to work in a factory because he didn't like school.

1) True

2) False

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

The first Persian dictionary which is still published was compiled more than 900 years ago. Loghat-e Fors was made by Asadi Tusi who was a famous poet in the 5th century. The list of entries has been arranged according to the final letters of the words. There are example sentences which were taken from poetry. The dictionary has synonyms and explanations that were used by young poets. This dictionary has been used widely by the poets who lived after Asadi Tusi. Many words have been added to the first dictionary which Asadi compiled. It has been published several times and is a valuable treasure of Persian language.

۵۳ Asadi Tusi was a famous physician in the 5th century. a. True b. False

۵۴ Modern dictionary entries have been arranged according to the final letters of the words.
a. True b. False

۵۵ What does it in the line seven refer to?

۵۶ In line 1, the word "compiled" could be best replaced with

1) work together

2) go together

3) flock together

4) put together

۵۷ Who have used Longhat-e Fors widely?

۵۸ شکل صحیح فعل داخل پرانتز را در جای خالی بنویسید.

1) If Mina got a bad score, she upset. (to be)

2) Many products like light bulb, camera and telephone each year. (to develop)

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۲ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

A hearing device is available for some people suffering from hearing loss. This device uses a magnet. It converts sounds into vibrations and transmits them directly to the magnet, and then to the inner ear, producing a clear sound. The device helps those with a hearing loss caused by infection or other problems in the middle ear. So, deaf people can hear by means of this technology and communicate with others.

۵۹ The supporting sentences of the above paragraph

1) give reasons
short story

2) give examples

3) explain the topic

4) tell a

۶۰ Find and write.

- 1) The topic of the paragraph:
- 2) The controlling idea of the paragraph:
- 3) The concluding sentence of the paragraph:

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

Writing, or orthography, is often seen as the last language learning skill in learning English as a foreign language. The spelling of the words can be very different from their pronunciations. The English alphabet may be completely different from the Persian language alphabet, which makes the learners learn a new learning task called alphabet learning. It can be helpful to write by using the English language whenever you can and get writing practice. For example, you could write lists of things you need to do or buy. By doing this, you will find new words, and by writing these things down, you will learn new spellings. Write e-mails and notes in English whenever you can. Another way to use your writing skills is to write in a diary or journal in English. You can make notes on your day, including what you did, where you went, what you enjoyed or learned, how you felt, and who and why you talked to someone. By writing about your day in a journal, you will practice the past tense in English and develop your writing skills.

۶۱ The spellings and pronunciations of all words are the same. a) True b) False

۶۲ Writing about your day in a journal improves your writing skills. a) True b) False

۶۳ By writing practice, you can improve your

- 1) listening
- 2) reading
- 3) speaking
- 4) spelling

۶۴ What does "this" in the second line of paragraph 2 refer to

- 1) finding new words
- 2) writing lists of things you need to do or buy
- 3) learning new spellings
- 4) learning English alphabet

۶۵ How can you improve your writing skills and practice the past tense?

متن زیر را بخوانید و به ۵ سؤال بعدی پاسخ دهید.

The most common type of clean energy is the solar power. Solar energy is produced by the radiation that reaches the earth. People have used the sun as a heat source for thousands of years. Iranians, for instance, use special designs and arrangements of windows, balconies and yards to get the most sunshine. Different kinds of materials might also be used in building the houses. This keeps people warm during cold seasons and cool during hot days of the year. Nowadays, solar energy can be converted into other forms of energy, such as heat and electricity. Solar energy might be used for heating water and air in homes, buildings, or swimming pools. Maybe you've seen buildings or houses with big shiny panels on the roof. These solar collectors collect heat by absorbing sunlight. Solar energy is used in generating electricity for watches, highway signs, houses and even space stations.

٦٦ According to the passage, solar power is the most common type of clean energy.

- a) True b) False

٦٧ People have used the sun as a source of heat for few years.

- a) True b) False

٦٨ Iranians use special designs of windows and balconies to

- 1) generate electricity 2) get the most sunshine
3) keep themselves strong 4) heat water

٦٩ The passage says people use different in building the houses to keep them warm in winter and cool in summer.

- 1) materials 2) seasons 3) pools 4) signs

٧٠ How can solar collectors collect heat?



۱. The dishes were washed yesterday. ۱

۲. I was invited to the party last night.

۳. The cows were seen near the village.

۴. The cartoon will be shown in the afternoon.

۵. She will be taken to school at ۷ o'clock tomorrow morning.

۶. The windows will be cleaned on Friday.

۱. ?Were the windows cleaned last night. ۲

.No, they will be cleaned today

۲. ?Will the car be washed on Friday.

.No, it was washed yesterday

۳. ?Was lesson ۸ taught yesterday.

.No, it will be taught tomorrow

۴. ?Was his watch lost in the classroom.

.No, it was lost in the school bus

۵. ?Will the letters be typed in the afternoon.

.No, they are usually typed in the morning

۲. True ۱. True ۳

۴. گزینه ۲ پاسخ صحیح است.

۵. گزینه ۴ پاسخ صحیح است.

۶. The elderly / They face some serious illnesses such as kidney problem, stomach cancer, diabetes, and heart disease.

۷. They / Retierd people (usually) earn about half the money that working people make ۲

۸. True (۱) ۲) True

۹. گزینه ۳ پاسخ صحیح است.

۱۰. گزینه ۴ پاسخ صحیح است.

۱۱. .when we read with questions in mind and try to find the answers (Active reading is) ۱۱

۱۲. True (۱) ۲) True False

۱۳. گزینه ۴ پاسخ صحیح است.

۱۴. گزینه ۱ پاسخ صحیح است.

۱۵ .It is when the energy consumption is generally high

۱۶ .Replacing them with energy efficient ones (It is)

۱۷ .Oceans and lakes have much in common, but they are also quite different

۱۸ .Oceans and lakes

۱۹ .have much in common, but they are also quite different

۲۰ .So, oceans and lakes have so many similarities and differences

۲۱ ۴

۲۲ a. True

۲۳ b. False

۲۴ گزینه ۳ پاسخ صحیح است.

۲۵ گزینه ۲ پاسخ صحیح است.

۲۶ .We / You spend about one-third ($\frac{1}{3}$) of our lives in sleep

۲۷ .That tall building was sold to the government last month

(۰/۲۵) (۰/۲۵) (۰/۲۵) (۰/۲۵)

۲۸ .It will be eaten this evening

۲۹ .It was taught yesterday

۳۰ .They were made many years ago

۳۱ .It was bought ۲ months ago

۳۲ .They are opened at ۷ a.m

۳۳ answered

۳۴ .The questions were answered easily

۳۵ .A lot of shirts are sold in Shiraz

۳۶ .English will be taught next year

۳۷. All the coconuts were picked quickly

۳۸. The doors are closed at about ۶ o'clock

۳۹. The food was passed to the guest

۴۰. The lesson will be explained tomorrow

۴۱. The trip was planned last week

۴۲. didn't they

۴۳. The bridge was built two years ago

نکته: (گرامر درس ۶) جمله مجهول

ترجمه: پل دو سال پیش ساخته شد.

۴۴. The old English teacher is in the school yard

نکته: (گرامر درس ۵) به ترتیب صفات توجه نمایید.

۴۵. ?What has been bought for her

۴۶. The thief has been caught by the police

۴۷. He worked in an office in London

۴۸. He was eleven years old

۴۹. گزینه ۱ صحیح است.

۵۰. گزینه ۲ صحیح است.

۵۱. گزینه ۱ صحیح است.

۵۲. گزینه ۲ صحیح است.

۵۳. False

۵۴. False

۵۵. The first dictionary which Asadi complied

۵۶. گزینه ۴ پاسخ صحیح است.

۵۷. The poets who lived after Asadi Tusi have used this dictionary

would be

۲) are developed (۱) ۵۸

گزینه ۳ پاسخ صحیح است. ۵۹

.A hearing device (۱) ۶۰

.is available for some people suffering from hearing loss (۲

.So, deaf people can hear by means of this technology and communicate with others (۳

False ۶۱

True ۶۲

گزینه ۴ پاسخ صحیح است. ۶۳

گزینه ۲ پاسخ صحیح است. ۶۴

.by writing about your day in a journal ۶۵

a) True ۶۶

b) False ۶۷

گزینه ۲ پاسخ صحیح است. ۶۸

گزینه ۱ پاسخ صحیح است. ۶۹

.Solar collectors collect heat by absorbing sunlight ۷۰